College Park Quarterly Meeting - Speaking Truth with Love

Saturday, January 15, 2011, San Francisco Friends Meetinghouse

Opening Plenary: 

Our first plenary session opened Saturday morning at about 9:30 a.m. following a period 

of family worship, in the San Francisco Friends Meetinghouse with about 80 present.

Welcome:  Presiding Clerk Bob Runyan (CH) welcomed us to this 214th gathering of College Park Quarterly Meeting.  The Clerk introduced the theme for this meeting, “Speaking Truth with Love”, and reviewed the agenda.  Arrangements Clerk Catherine Vanderwaart (PA), oriented us to San Francisco Friends meetinghouse.

Roll Call:  Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker (SF) read the roll call of meetings and worship groups, with attenders rising as their meeting was called.  Friends from the following meetings and worship groups were present:

Berkeley

Central Coast

Chico

Davis

Friends House (WG)

Grass Valley

Humboldt

Lake County (WG)

Live Oak

Marin

Oakland (WG)

Palo Alto

Redding

Redwood Forest

Reno

Sacramento

San Francisco

San Jose

Santa Cruz

Strawberry Creek

Visalia

There were no Friends present from the following meetings and worship groups: Appleseed, Delta, Fresno, Mendocino, Monterey Peninsula, Napa Sonoma, Southern Humboldt, and Ukiah.

We welcomed Jacob Stone (Doylestown, PA, sojourning at Quaker Center), Ian Harris (Wilwaukee Monthly Meeting), Laura Magnani (ST) and other American Friends Committee staff.

Children’s Program:  Chris Mohr (SF), Children’s Program Committee convenor, informed us of  plans and invited volunteers.

Teen Program:  Jim Anderson (CH) Teen Program Committee clerk, shared plans for joint and separate activities today.

Plenary I: 

Nominating Committee:  Sarah Tyrrell (BE), committee clerk, reported , and brought the name of Ed Flowers for a three-year term on the Friends Association of Services for the Elderly board to 2014.  Sarah Tyrrell noted vacancies on Children’s Program Committee, Spring Arrangements, Ministry and Oversight, and College Park Friends Educational Association.  Members of Nominating Committee were introduced, and Friends were encouraged to contact them. [Attachment #1]

Naming Committee:  Paul Harris (RF) informed us of Susan Smith’s resignation from Nominating Committee and brought the name of Dan Beck (RF/SF) for a three-year term on Nominating Committee.

Concentric Circles Activity:  Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker (SF) led us in a concentric circles activity.  We responded to these queries:

1.  William Penn wrote, in his introduction to George Fox’s journal, “For nothing reaches 

the heart but what is from the heart, or pierces the conscience but what comes from 

living conscience.”   What does this mean to you?

2.  Have you ever had something rise up ion your conscience that you knew to be right 

and you knew needed to be communicated?  How did that go?

3.  When you have a difficult message to deliver, what process do you use to 

determine when and how to say it?

4.  Quakers value integrity and forthrightness.  We also value unity and community.  

How can these be reconciled?  Can we be united in Truth?

We re-gathered after a short break.

Quaker Center:  Brian Vura-Weis (PA), Clerk of the Quaker Center board, expressed thanks to Jacob and Gretta Stone, and announced the appointment of Kathy and Bob Runyan as new directors of Quaker Center.  We approved the following minute:

Minute 2011-Winter-1:  We expressed our appreciation for the service of Gretta and 

Jacob Stone as directors of Quaker Center these past four years.

Interest Group Introductions:  We heard descriptions and locations of these afternoon interest groups:

--“Counter Recruitment in High Schools” with Sandra Schwartz (SF)

--“Do Friends Have an Earthcare Testimony?” with Kathy Barnhart (SF)

--“Pay Under Protest Campaign” with Elizabeth Boardman (DA)


--“More than Tombstones: Preserving Western Quaker History” with Eric Sabelman 

(PA), our Archivist, who also announced the Los Altos museum exhibit on Frank and Josephine Duveneck, and the need for continuing Nancy McLaughlin’s service in summarizing information from Western Quaker newsletters.  Eric’s Archivist report will be distributed to monthly meetings.  [Attachment #2]

American Friends Service Committee (AFSC):  Laura Magnani (BE/ST) Interim Regional Director for AFSC’s Pacific-Mountain Region, reported.  Laura read from the AFSC statement on “Responding to Violence against those in Public Life”, and described some of AFSC’s work with immigration issues, homeless people, Haiti, criminal justice, peace, counter-recruitment in high schools, the “New Priorities” campaign, etc.  Laura noted the strong Quaker presence among AFSC staff in our region, and encouraged us to seek more information in the Pacific-Mountain Region section of the afsc.org website.  [Attachment #3]

We heard announcements.  The minutes were read and approved with corrections.  

Worship-Sharing:  Arrangements Clerk Catherine Vanderwaart (PA) reviewed planning for today’s experiment with integrating lunch in the neighborhood with worship-sharing, and queries were distributed.  [Attachment #4]
  We closed with worship at 11:45 a.m.

Lunch with Worship-Sharing Queries:  We dispersed to various locations in groups and responded to these queries:

1)  Am I honest and truthful in all I say and do, even when a compromise might be easier?

2)  In my meeting, do we hold ourselves accountable to one another as to members of a healthy family?

3)  What barriers keep me from responding openly and lovingly to every person?

Plenary II:     We gathered at 1:45 p.m. for worship and Plenary II.

College Park Quarterly Meeting K-12 Scholarship Fund 

Minute 2011-Winter-2:  We approved Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker clerking this 

section of our plenary.

Carl Anderson (ST), Finance Committee Clerk, reviewed the origin and criteria for this fund, and its history. [Attachment #4]  At present $750 remains in this fund per Treasurer Paul Harris (RF).  Expected requests are at least $2000, per Elizabeth Boardman (DA), Clerk of Ministry and Oversight Committee.  Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker (SF) reviewed our options.  The total available in the general fund is $19,000, and our policy is to maintain an amount to cover one Quarterly Meeting, which is $9000-$10,000, per Treasurer Paul Harris.

Minute 2011-Winter-3:  We approve the transfer of $3000 from the General Fund to the K-12 Scholarship Fund, and will send a letter to monthly meeting finance committee clerks encouraging ongoing monthly meeting and individual contributions.

Ministry and Oversight Committee will send the letter, and also consider the inclusion of high school graduates for  scholarships to the Woolman Semester.

Clerk Bob Runyan resumed clerking at this point.

Friends Association of Services for the Elderly (FASE):  Jim Johnson, Friends House Director, brought regrets from Kale Williams, FASE board clerk, and gave the FASE report. [Attachment #5]  Questions and discussion followed.  We were asked to hold Friends House residents and the FASE board in the Light.

The minutes were read and approved.

Closing Plenary:

After Interest Groups, we gathered at 4:10 p.m. for worship and our closing Plenary.

Nominating Committee:  Sarah Tyrrell (BE), Nominating Committee Clerk, brought the name of Ed Flowers for a three-year term to 2014 on the Friends Association of Services for the Elderly board.  We approved.

Naming Committee:  Paul Harris (RF) brought the name of Dan Beck for a three-year term to 2014 on Nominating Committee.  We approved.

Treasurer:  Paul Harris (RF), Treasurer, reported and distributed the Membership Quota list and the Treasurer’s report  [Attachment #6]

Registrar:  Denis Thalson (BE), Registrar, reported a total of 113 registrants, including 5 children, 4 teens, one self-identified young adult/teen, and one self-identified young adult.  The Clerk reminded us of the need for an Assistant Registrar.

We heard announcements from Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker.

Children's Program

Henry Mohr (SF) reported with the help of Jared Rischpater (PA), Shannon Fagen (RE), and Duncan Snell (SF).  [Attachment #7]

Teen Program

Brendon Fagen (RE) and Cayman Howard (VI) reported.  [Attachment #8]

The minutes were read and approved.


Closing Worship

We closed with worship at 5 p.m., purposing to next meet 5th month 20 (May 20th), 2011, at Quaker Center in Ben Lomond.

Respectfully submitted,



Signed,

Janet Leslie, Recording Clerk


Bob Runyan, Presiding Clerk

___________________________________________________________________

Attachments:

1.  Nominating Committee report

2.  Archivist report

3.  American Friends Service Committee statement

4.  College Park Quarterly Meeting K-12 Scholarship Fund

5.  Friends Association of Services for the Elderly report

6.  Treasurer’s report

7.  Children’s Program report

8.  Teen Program report.

